
 

 

 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

FEBRUARY, 2020 

 

ADMINISTRATION 

Brookside Bayou Park and Community Park garden plots are being provided to residents at no cost this year.  

Normally, a lottery would be held during the February meeting in the event need exceeded opportunity.  To 

date, all requests have been accommodated, therefore no lottery is necessary.  If any plots are still available, 

future requests will be dealt with on a first come first served basis. 

The Park District has cooperated with area agencies and residents to promote the Lock it or Lose program for 

community safety.  Information is provided at the office, on District marquees, posted on Facebook, and a 

resident group conducted a public meeting at the Community Center the evening of February 13, 2020. 

I am happy to report that National Benefit Services submitted our VCP application to the Internal Revenue 

Service on February 11.  This is a lengthy document and is available, all 250 plus pages, if Board Members 

would like to review the completed submittal.  The final document was reviewed by Park Counsel. 

Per a previous notice to Board Members regarding Attorney,  retirement, , of Ancel 

Glink, our new attorney, will be our primary contact.  Audrey Marcquenski and I will be meeting with Scott in 

March.   

As previously noted, staff are requesting approval of a new auditing firm, Lauterbach and Amen, LLP, as this 

firm provided the best proposal in the published Request for Proposals.  The District received three separate 

submittals, and after review, Lauterbach and Amen has exceptional references and was the most affordable, 

providing a fee structure based on the District’s levy for accounting services.  I would ask for Board approval of 

this action. 

A comprehensive bid process for the provision of mowing and landscape maintenance has been completed.  The 

bid results have been thoroughly reviewed, and Ed Reidy will be available at the Board Meeting to explain the 

process.  We would ask Board approval to accept the bid awards summarized in the supporting documents. 

John Keenan has been working for several years in an effort to secure a qualified restaurant to provide services 

at Square Links Golf Course.  Rich’s Pizza on Benton Drive in Frankfort Square visited our facility and 

expressed interest in operating from Square Links this season.  Park Counsel prepared the Restaurant Services 

Agreement, included on the agenda, for Board consideration.  If acceptable, I would request Board approval of 

this action. 

Todd Quitno, Quitno Lohmann Golf Course Architects, a firm that has provided professional services for the 

District, is recommending a new opportunity in golf.  A lease agreement from TopTracer is included on the 

February agenda, and I am also providing a link, Toptracer Mobile Video, for additional Board review.   

TopTracer would provide all necessary equipment, software, maintenance, and marketing of this new 

opportunity.  I would look for Board consideration and potential approval at Thursday’s meeting.  If we sign a 

proposal by March 1, the first two monthly payments are free.   

Reminder, I will ask for volunteers to serve on the judging committee for annual College Scholarship Program.  

The deadline for student submission is March 2, and judging packets will be distributed on March 3. 

I would appreciate any input on the weekly department and District summaries that are provided each Friday.  

Staff seem to enjoy these updates, and it helps to keep departments informed as to the actions of other areas 

within the District. 

 

 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fvimeo.com%2f390516977&c=E,1,3a0uM4CmKGveBtpA5rg3kVwWGsDvLyGGM3jXmW7NqwA-lellKv-QT-zF4td-sGqWamj4OAnxol57bfBwtSt_gtmiXUgBRwZX5wy72Qg6K8jgsocplKDxQRnakS4,&typo=1


 

 

RECREATION 

Included in the report is Travel Reimbursement for our BDC dance instructors to attend attendance two 

upcoming dance competitions.  Our dance program has been tremendously successful, and during this season’s 

first competition in Des Plaines, Company classes competed in 14 different categories, finishing in 1st place in 

ten of those categories. In addition, there were nine solo performances, seven of which finished in the top ten of 

the overall competition. Company 1 received 1st place on their large group dance and Company 5 also received 

1st place on their duet trio.  BDC also won a Studio Standout Award, a recognition awarded to studios with 

consistently strong and diverse choreography. 

SPECIAL RECREATION 
Included on the February agenda is the request for approval of $10,000 in funds in support of LWSRA’s park 

improvement, adjacent to their facility in New Lenox.  I will provide a summary of this improvement at 

Thursday’s meeting. 

The maintenance and F.A.N. staff were extremely supportive of LWSRA’s efforts in hosting the regional 

wheelchair basketball tournament over the past weekend at Lincoln-Way North.  We received many 

compliments on the facility’s cleanliness, and that is due to staff efforts above and beyond what we see on a 

regular basis.  It’s an inspirational event filled with talented athletes, and we are thrilled to be a part of it. 

FINANCE AND PLANNING 
The 1st draft of the 2020/2021 budget will be provided at the February meeting.  It is an exciting year with many 

new opportunities available to the District.  I have a long list of potential projects, and staff are narrowing this 

list for Board consideration for the upcoming season.  I would ask Board Member to please forward any 

immediate thoughts for development. 

 

Estimated cash balance, in comparison to last year, is at or about a $100,000.00 improvement.  This balance 

includes the early payment of debt and will continue to improve with the retirement of debt in the coming fiscal 

year, meeting the District’s fund balance projections put in place last year. 

 

Staff approved and prepared checks for payroll and bills.  Taxes and Fidelity contributions are complete. 

 

Staff met with Cyndi , resident, regarding the Maddog Strong 5K/10K Run and Walk at Lincoln-

Way North on June 27.  This inaugural event is in honor of , as well as organ and tissue 

donors and recipients, and we are happy to support this worthwhile event. 

 

GOLF COURSE 

Staff completed the online application for State of Illinois Liquor License on February 12.  The Will County 

license was applied for and received in December and is on display at the golf course clubhouse.  These annual 

renewals were approved by the Board at the November meeting. 

 

Initial drafts of the new Square Links hole signs are included on the agenda.  The signs incorporate the new 

tees, helpful hints, and driving range assessment.  We hope tee work can be completed in early spring and that 

TopTracer will be available to further enhance golfers’ enjoyment of Square Links. 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

Jim Randall 

Executive Director 
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